## Huw Irranca-Davies AC/AM Y Gweinidog Gofal Cymdeithasol a Phlant Minister for Children and Social Care



Ein cyf/Our ref MA-P/HID/4628/17

Suzy Davies AM
National Assembly for Wales
Cardiff Bay
Cardiff CF99 1NA

22 December 2017

Dear Suzy,

Thank you for your helpful intervention at the plenary debate on Tuesday 12 December and also for expressing your broad support for the Regulated Services (Service Providers and Responsible Individuals) (Wales) Regulations 2017.

I promised to respond to your question about the issuing of codes under the Social Services and Well-being (Wales) Act 2014. I can confirm that a number of codes of practice have been issued under the 2014 Act. These include codes of practice about assessing the needs of individuals, meetings needs, looked after and accommodated children, and advocacy.

As you mentioned, section 27 of the Regulation and Inspection of Social Care (Wales) Act 2016 includes a requirement to have regard to the quality standards included in any code issued under section 9 of the 2014 Act when exercising this regulation-making power. As stated in the Explanatory Memorandum to the regulations no such code has been issued. However, it is my intention to review the code of practice in relation to measuring social services performance published under section 145 of the 2014 Act with a view to publishing a new framework in April 2019. As part of this review I will consider the matter of the code under section 9 and how best to bring these two pieces of work together.

These regulations and the statutory guidance issued under section 29 of the 2016 Act will, of course, be kept under review and should it become necessary we will seek to amend them or update them as appropriate.

Thank you again for your support.

**Huw Irranca-Davies AC/AM** 

Y Gweinidog Gofal Cymdeithasol a Phlant Minister for Children and Social Care

> Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400

<u>Gohebiaeth.Huw.Irranca-Davies@llyw.cymru</u>
Correspondence.Huw.Irranca-Davies@gov.wales

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.

We welcome receiving correspondence in Welsh. Any correspondence received in Welsh will be answered in Welsh and corresponding in Welsh will not lead to a delay in responding.